
DRAFT for PAB Consideration
MEMORANDUM

DATE: [xxx]

FROM: City of San Diego Privacy Advisory Board

TO: The Honorable Council President Elo-Rivera and Members of the San Diego City Council

RE: San Diego Police Department Use Policies for Mission Bay and Ocean Beach UASI Camera

System

I. SUMMARY

The Privacy Advisory Board (“PAB”) recommends that the City Council approve the proposal

related to the above-referenced technology.

II. RECOMMENDATION

The PAB recommends that the City Council approve the proposal.

III. DISCUSSION

The PAB compared the beach camera data from other large metropolitan areas with

surveillance systems, bringing context to the decision to modernize the City of San

Diego’s surveillance capabilities:

San Clemente, CA – Beach Camera for major incident response

Long Beach, CA – Beach cameras for major incident response

New York, NY – $398.4 million budget and UASI Surveillance Cameras in that budget for

counter-terrorism and crime prevention

Boston, MA – $3.1 million dedicated to UASI Surveillance Cameras for major incident

response and threat operations.

For the above stated reasons, the Privacy Advisory Board recommends that the City Council approve the

proposal above.

Cc: SDPD Chief Nisleit
CPT Jeff Jordon
LT. Eric Portnoy
Chloe Madison


